Minutes of the Franklin County Humane Society Board
November 17, 2016
Board Members present:  Sam Marcus, Ray Smith, Laura Morrison, Becky Wells, Leslie Driskell, Fred Deaton, Jaime Rice, Rodney Williams
Board Members absent:  John Hibbard, vacant, vacant
Officers present: Cheryl Broyles, Becky Wells
Staff present:  Nancy Benton, Jean Unglaub, Kerry Lowary
Committee Chairs present:  Gae Broadwater, Betsy Kennedy
Guests:  Sharon Parrish, Nancy Wilson, Bill Klier, Terry Parker, Michelle Kent
President's Report (Sam Marcus):

· Pat Seybold has resigned as the County Representative to the Board and as Interim Manager of New Leash on Life effective immediately.

· Sam Marcus and Becky Wells met with New Leash volunteers who agreed to divvy up shop responsibilities until a manager is found.  The majority of the volunteers recommended hiring a paid manager, preferably an existing volunteer.  The Manager will report to the Board.  A motion to approve hiring a paid manager to work up to 30 hours per week, negotiable salary with potential incentives was made by Rodney Williams, seconded by Fred Deaton and approved unanimously.  An ad will be placed soon.  Sam, Bronwyn Miller and Sharon Parrish will make up the interview committee.   Sharon drafted a Job Description for the Manager position.
· A motion to approve October meeting minutes was made by Laura Morrison, seconded by Ray Smith, approved unanimously.
· Sam attended the City Council planning session however the new shelter funding request was not on the agenda.

· In order to comply with the new federal overtime regulation effective December 1, a salary agreement was drafted for Nancy (see attached as part of record).  Sam received two legal opinions on the “flexible overtime schedule method” and it is an acceptable method.  Nancy’s annual salary will remain the same.  A motion to approve the salary agreement subject to Nancy’s signature was made by Fred Deaton, seconded by Laura Morrison, approved unanimously.
· Flipcause website integration is complete and we are live with our 30-day trial.  Features include instant donations, membership enrollment, sends notifications to appropriate people (i.e. treasurer, shelter manager, etc) and ability to register for events such as the waiters’ dinner and trail run.  An motion to approve a year’s subscription to Flipcause was made by Ray Smith, seconded by Jaime Rice and approved unanimously.
Shelter Managers report (Nancy Benton):

· ASM report attached as part of record.  Cats still being received in high volume.  
· Transports continue to destination shelters in Pennsylvania and New York thanks to volunteer drivers arranged through Jeanine Sloan.  
Volunteer Coordinator report (Jean Unglaub):

· Report attached as part of record.
Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Broyles):

· A motion to approve September’s report was made by Ray Smith, seconded by Fred Deaton, approved unanimously.  October’s report was not ready from Charles T. Mitchell.
Committee Reports 
· City (Vacant) –
· County (Vacant) -  
· Fundraising (Sam Marcus):
· The OFC vintage bottle has been awarded to us, and should arrive in December.  We will plan a fundraising event around it before March 7.

· A motion to approve the 2017 Trail Run was made by Becky Wells, seconded by Jaime Rice, approved unanimously.  Cheryl will send $150 with completed application to the Frankfort Striders Series.   
· Dog portables (Christy Burton):
· Cat portables (Jill Williams):
· Sunday, November 13, Petco Frankfort from 11-2:30 – Angie Fischer with assistance from Jean Unglaub and Wendy Anderson – 3 adoptions
· Scheduled:  Saturday, November 26, Petco Frankfort from 11-3 – Rebecca Hanchett and Stephanie Durr; Saturday November 10 (pending); Sunday December 18 at Petco Frankfort from 11-2:30 – Jill Williams and Rebecca Hanchett
· TNR (Gae Broadwater):   

· Detailed report attached as part of record.  
· Gae thanked Nancy Benton, Mike Nolan, Pat Seybold, Judge Executive Huston Wells, County Attorney Rick Sparks and Sheriff Pat Melton for arranging for the old Public Health building to serve as TNR clinic headquarters for the next 6 months.
· Membership (Betsy Kennedy): 
· 439 members
· New Shelter
The new shelter selection committee met with the three finalists on November 15 and used a point system to grade each firm.  Integrity Architects received 8 points, Cox Allen & Associates received 12 points and K. Norman Berry Consultants (KNB) was the winning proposal with 16 points.  Selling points included offices in Lexington and Louisville, shelter design experience, the Project Manager attended the meeting, did a site visit to the existing shelter and emphasized mechanical and electrical engineering selecting Design Learned. This area comprises 30% of the work and Design Learned only does animal shelter design.  There is also a fundraising component to their proposal including producing renderings and models to help with fundraising presentations.  Sam gave a big thank you to Terry Parker, who was instrumental throughout the entire process including writing the RFP, and to Kerry Lowary, who was the contact person for the RFP, gave shelter tours, and answered questions.  He also thanked the members of the Design Committee and Selection Committee for all their hard work.  A motion to enter into negotiations to hire KNB as the prime architect for the new shelter design was made by Ray Smith, seconded by Becky Wells and approved unanimously.
· Rescues (Jeanine Sloan):   

· See ASM report.  

· Thrift Store 
· Old Business
· New Business
Adjourn 7:02 PM
